

## Sent via Email

April 19, 2022

## RE: TOWN OF GRAVENHURST RESOLUTION – FLOATING ACCOMMODATIONS

At the Town of Gravenhurst Committee of the Whole meeting held on April 12, 2022 the following resolution was passed:

**WHEREAS** the Province is currently consulting with municipalities on the use of floating accommodations;

**AND WHEREAS** public feedback is required to be submitted to the NDMNRF by April 19, 2022;

**THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED THAT** Administration be directed to submit comments on behalf of the Town of Gravenhurst to include, not limited to:

- qualifications of a "vessel",
- length (number of days) of time permitted for camping on Crown Land,
- wastewater management; and
- lack of infrastructure (ie pumping stations, hygiene amenities) to support floating accommodations within the Town of Gravenhurst;

**AND THAT** Administration be directed to Report to Council on what measures can be implemented to restrict the use of Floating Accommodations within the Town of Gravenhurst:

**AND FINALLY THAT** this motion be circulated to municipalities within the Province of Ontario.

Sincerely,

O. M.

Jacob Galvao Administrative Clerk II – Legislative Services Town of Gravenhurst